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Dear Attn: Docket No. 2001-49: 

As community developers, it would be impossible to over-estimate the 
importance of the Community Reinvestment Act. As a member of the 
National 
Congress for Community Economic Development, we represent people who 
work 
to revitalize low- income communities, especially those in rural areas, 
older suburbs, and inner cities. We also work in communities that still 

experience discrimination against them because they are African 
American, 
Latino, Native American, or Asian Pacific American. 

We believe that the Community Reinvestment Act (CPA) has been 
instrumental 
in increasing lending and investing to our community and many others 
around the country. The regulatory changes to CPxA during 1995 
strengthened 
the law by emphasizing a bank's performance in providing services and in 

making loans and investments. The federal banking agencies must now 
update the CRA regulations in order to further reinvestment in low- and 
moderate-income communities as well as underserved minority communities. 

To preserve the progress in community reinvestment, the federal banking 
agencies must update CRA to take into account the revolutionary changes 
in 
the financial industry. The Grams-Leach-Bliley Act of 1999 allowed 
mergers among banks, insurance companies, and securities firms. Banks 
and 
thrifts with insurance company affiliates are now aggressively training 
insurance brokers to make loans. Securities affiliates of banks offer 
mutual funds with checking accounts. Mortgage company affiiiztes of 
banks 
continue to make a significant portion of the total loans, often issuing 

more than half of a bank's loans. 

The CRA regulation now allows banks to choose whether the lending, 
investing, or service activities of their affiliates will be considered 
on 
CPA exams. My organization strongly urges the regulatory agencies to 
mandate that all lending and banking activities of non-depository 
affiliates must be included on CRA exams. This change would most 

1 



accurately assess the CBA performance of banks that are spreading their 
lending activity to all part.? of their company, including mortgage 

,brokers, insurance agents, and other non-traditional loan officers. 
Ending the optional treatment of affiliates also stops the manipulation 
of 
CBA exams and makes exams more consistent in their scope. Currently, 
banks can elect not to include affiliates on CPA exams if they make 
predatory loans or if they make loans primarily to affluent customers. 

The CBA procedures for delineating assessment areas also need to be 
changed if CBA is to adequately capture the activities of banks in the 
rapidly evolving financial marketplace. Presently, CBA exams scrutinize 
a 
bank's performance in geographical areas where a bank has branches and 
deposit-taking ATMs. Banks are increasingly using brokers and other 
non-branch platforms to make loans. As a result, CP.A exams of large, 
non-traditional banks scrutinize a tiny fraction of bank lending. This 
directly contradicts the CRA statute's purpose of ensuring that credit 
needs in all the communities in which a bank is chartered are met. My 
organization believes that the CRA regulations must specify that a 
bank's 
CBA exam will include communities in which a great majority of a bank's 
loans are made. 

If CRA exams hope to keep pace with the changes in lending activity, we 
believe that CRA exams must rigorously and carefully evaluate subprime 
lending. The CBA statute clearly states that lenders have a" 
affirmative 
obligation to serve communities in a safe and sound manner. CXA exams 
must be conducted concurrently with fair lending and safety and 
soundness 
exams to eneure that lending is conducted in a non-discriminatory and 
non-abusive manner that is safe for the institution as well as the 
borrower. We applaud a recent change to the "Interagency Question and 
Answer" document stating that lenders will be penalized for making loans 

that violate federal anti-predatory statutes. This Question and Answer 
must become part of the CBA regulation. 

My organization also believes that lenders should be encouraged to make 
as 
many prime loans as possible since prime loans are more affordable for 
minority and low- and moderate-income borrowers. Significant research 
concludes that too many creditworthy borrowers are receiving over-priced 

and discriminatory subprime loans. CRA exams must provide a" incentive 
to 
increase prime lending. My organization proposes that lenders that make 

both prime and subprime loans will not pass their CRA exams unless they 
pass the prime part of their exams. 

The CRA regulations must be changed so that minorities are explicitly 
considered on the lending test just like low- and moderate-income 
borrowers. Considerable research has revealed the domination of 
subprime 
lenders in refinance and home equity lending in minority communities. 
This lopsided market confronts minorities with few alternatives to high 
cost refinance lending. If minorities were a" explicit part of the 
lending test, CRA exame would stimulate more prime lending in 
communities 
of color. 

Segments of the banking industry will seek to weaken the CBA regulations 

and examinations. They will ask for the elimination of the investment 
test on large bank exams. They will also urge that more banks be 
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